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Lockwood Pedestrian Safety District Advisory Board  
Meeting Minutes recorded and submitted by Brandy Dangerfield, Advisory Board Chair 

September 6, 2023, 7pm 

Attendance 

Board members: Tobin Novasio, Travis Smith, Pres. Brandy DabdAngerfield, Woody Woods, Pam Ask, 
Tim Sather  

Other guests: Elyse Monat, Erin Claunch, Eric Ler 

Board members not in attendance: Se. Zachary Hassler 

Dangerfield called the meeting to order at 7 p.m. and began by seeking public comment. There were no 
public comments provided.  

Ler updated the board on the progress of he Old Hardin Road sidewalk project. He had emailed about an 
elevation issue near the intersection of Old Hardin Road and Clayton Ave, specifically the westernmost 
approach to the Pape Rentals property. Two options were presented as solutions. Woods instructed Ler 
to confirm with the property owner that he agreed to option 2 before moving forward with that plan. 
Novasio motioned to choose option 2 based on owner’s approval, Sather seconded the motion, the vote 
carried 4-for and 1-against. 

Ler reported that the contractor planned to resume construction of the sidewalk on September 18th and 
finish by October 6th. Dangerfield requested that plan be provided in an email from Ler. Woods confirmed 
the construction delays were justified due to weather conditions and known challenges in concrete 
supply. 

Claunch reported he will contact the owner of the home at the Massick Sidewalk Gap to inform him of the 
plans for the sidewalk construction. 

Monat distributed the trail count results. 

Claunch had reported that the TA Grant Application was officially approved via email, August 6th. The next 
step will be up to MDT to choose an engineer for the project. 

Dangerfield adjourned the meeting at 7:42pm. 
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